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Minutes of LCAE Meeting

September 21, 2010
London Employment Help Centre, 12:00 – 1:30
Meeting called to order at 12:00 p.m. by Chair Nancy McQuillan
Present:

	Alice Brona, LACW

Amanda Burdick, LLSC

Beverley Payne, TVDSB

Brian Rhoden, LPL

Dianne Rumney, TVDSB

Heather Jeffery, Hutton House
Heather Wakely , Cont. Studies UWO

Jim Martin, LDCSB


	Jane Ellyatt, Ontario Works

Kym Wolfe, LMFRC

Linda Mackay, EMOTLB

Monica Giorgini, LEHC

Steve Johnson, TVDSB

Tom Crouch, LEHC

Terry Allen, TVDSB


1. Welcome and Introductions – Nancy welcomed everyone back for another LCAE year and members introduced themselves.

2. The membership contact list was circulated to be updated.

3. Nancy asked for members to offer space for upcoming meetings.  Available parking at little or no cost seems to be of more importance than securing a downtown location.

4. The meeting continued with member updates.

· Brian Rhoden, London Public Library 

Thousands of children participated in the summer reading programs aimed at maintaining literacy levels over the summer.
Adult literacy partner, Literacy London, has a new logo, motto “Uplifting Lives” and a new website www.literacylondon.ca
On September 25th there will be a Careers in Uniform event at Westmount Branch

New staff – Rebecca Faber as Languages Librarian; Anita McCallum as ERC Liaison Librarian

· Heather Wakely, Continuing Studies Western (on behalf of Carolyn Young, Acting Director)

New this year, 1) a coaching program in partnership with Adler Professional Coaching made up of 5 parts (3 courses plus practicum) leading to a professional certificate in coaching  2) a leadership program comprised of 3 required courses and 4 electives leading to a professional leadership certificate

Fall 2010 catalogues were distributed.
· Jim Martin (LDCSB)
Credit classes and ESL programs are up and running at the St. Patrick campus of the Centre for Lifelong Learning.  The Centre had to give up the downtown space due to lack of funding so the LBS classes are now housed at the St. Patrick campus (1230 King St.)
ESL registration is down this year.  Can anyone suggest why?  Has there been an increase in employment?

Specialized language programs offered:  Language for Business Administration, Light Industrial, Food & Beverage Service.  If anyone knows of ESL needs in other employment sectors, please let Jim know.

· Kym Wolfe – London, Military Family Resource Centre and Toastmasters
LMFRC run/walk Strength Behind the Uniform, September 26 at Springbank Park include BBQ and family activities
Toastmasters is sponsoring a training event featuring a professional from Voices.com presenting on how to use your voice as a tool in presentations

· Monica Giorgini, LEHC career counsellor

The October 27th meeting of the Ontario Alliance of Career Development Practitioners at Fanshawe College will focus on Literacy, the Hidden Barrier to Employment.  A panel of people involved in adult literacy will offer their insights.
· Amanda Burdick, Literacy Link South Central

Through a project funded by the Office of Literacy and Essential Skills a series of 7 workbooks has been developed.  The project group is now looking for employment agency professionals, literacy practitioners and adult learners to pilot the use of the books and provide feedback.  Contact Anne Marie Curtin at 519-681-7307 or amcurtin@bellnet.ca
Literacy Clicks is a photo contest open to all area residents asking for photos depicting How Literacy Connects You and How Literacy Works for You.  Photos are to be posted to the website(www.LiteracyClicks.com) by December 31st.  Prize money for the best in each category.  Posters were distributed.

· Terry Allen, Department Head of Tech Studies, Co-op at G. A. Wheable Centre

Goal is to increase the number of Wheable students heading to apprenticeship.  Focus for this fall is Auto Service Apprenticeship (formerly Class A Mechanic) offered under Ontario Youth Apprenticeship Program (OYAP) and YOU but students can be any age.  Terry already has several employers lined up to take on student apprentices.

Wheable Centre is hoping to be able to offer a hairdressing program starting in January.

· Dianne Rumney, Gateway to Learning (Literacy & Basic Skills), TVDSB

Classes at Wheable are currently full and there is a wait list.  Activity has not slowed since last year’s economic slump but fewer learners have been recently laid off and in receipt of EI.

Demand for credit courses also remains high.  Current term is full.  Next registration is October 14th for Term 2 starting October 29th.

· Alice Brona, London Council of Women
Take Back the Night march was held this week with Jane Bigelow, London’s first female mayor as guest speaker.

Alice has had an article published in a new book entitled The Feminist Journey.

We were reminded definition of sexual harassment and a brochure from the Sexual Assault Centre of London was circulated.  Business number 519-439-0844, Crisis Line 519-438-2272

· Heather Jeffery, Hutton House Learning Centre

Serves clients with any kind of disability—developmental, physical, mental health, learning disability.  They offer group classes and one-on-one tutoring. Currently at capacity for one-on-one students; wait list probably until the new year.
Offering a new program called Literacy Works mostly with young people seeking employment to help them build Essential Skills they will require in the workplace.  Half-days, six week sessions.  Contact Heidi Harley, 519-472-1541 x235
The main building of Hutton House is undergoing renovation so there will not be a bazaar this year.  A sale of pottery was held this week.
Open House planned for Friday, October 1, 9:00 to 4:00 at Learning Centre, Cherryhill Village Mall.  Flyer circulated.
· Beverley Payne, ESL, TVDSB

Term 1 day and night classes are underway.  Registration for Tues/Thurs night classes is open and ongoing.  All potential students must have an assessment before entering classes.  Call ESL Office for appointment, 519-452-2660 x 69674.

Specialized language training programs include Healthcare, Law Enforcement and Retail.  Contact Lydia Salmon 519-452-2000 x69725.

Beverley looks after the ESL in the Workplace program.  Curriculum is custom tailored to the employer’s needs.  Classes can be offered from 1 to 4 hours per weeks and can open with as few as 3 learners but a group of 8 is preferred.  Classes already operate at General Dynamics, Trojan and Starling.

· Jane Ellyatt, City of London Ontario Works

The community table program that has community agencies set up a table outside the main OW client service area is booked now every Tuesday until December.  Further dates can be booked through Ann Marie Salvo.

On September 27, three reports from Community and Protective Services will be posted on the City of London website:  the annual OW caseload profile, the May/June OW caseload profile and an update on the Local Immigrant Partnership Program (LIPP).
· Tom Crouch (LEHC) 
Employment Ontario transformation is now well underway.  Employment Service Providers are now starting to implement a new database program for case management called CaMS (Case Management System)

The format for Job Finding Clubs is changing.  Instead of a 3 week continuous program there will now be four 1 week modules that allow for more flexibility.
LEHC is setting up a computer lab for doing basic computer training for internet job searching, e-mailing, on-line applications, word processing and understanding social media.

Flyers were circulated describing other LEHC programs and services.
· Nancy McQuillan – LEHC 
LEHC is expanding their facility at the Northland Mall (Huron & Highbury) due to increasing demand for service in the northeast.  It will include a computer lab and offices.  About half the LEHC staff is expected to move in December.  Look for an invitation for the open house in the new year.

AGM October 4, 5:00 to 7:00 pm at Windermere Manor.  RSVP to Maria Torres 519-439-0501 x233 or mtorres@lehc.ca  Invitations circulated

5.
Members were asked to forward suggestions for topics for future meetings to Nancy.  Suggestions included Apprenticeship, How to use social media in job search/to track data, current labour market information.
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